
Applicant comments on submission summary 

 

No. Submission received Applicant response  

1 Submission made 24/02/2023 by Your Thoughts.  

 

Support the proposal 

 
We have no objections to the demolition. Please proceed with the project as soon as 
possible to enable the buildings and park to become safer and more user friendly.  

 
 

 Supportive comments noted. 

2 Submission made 25/02/2023 by Your Thoughts.  

 

Support the proposal  

This portion of the development plan seems relatively simple and straight forward. 
Although it is still difficult to envisage the overall plan for the park precinct.  That is "The 
demolition of the place does not affect the site and landscape recommendations 
established in policy numbers 30-36"  Is reasonably still unclear of what will take it's 
place. 

Supportive comments noted. 

The Edward Millen Landscape Masterplan can 
be viewed on the Town Website. The project 
has undergone detailed design resolution 
however retains the main features captured in 
the masterplan. This would give the best 
indication of what is proposed for the site. 

3 Submission made 28/02/2023 by Your Thoughts. 

 

Support the proposal 

Looking forward to the plans to activate the heritage buildings and renovate the park 

 

Supportive comments noted. 

4 Submission made 09/03/2023 by Your Thoughts.  Supportive comments noted. The demolition of 
this building is required to facilitate the park 



 

Support the proposal 

Support the proposal as it has no significance to the overall Edward Millen plan 

 

portion of the overall Edward Millen precinct 
redevelopment. 

 

5 Submission made 17/03/2023 by Email.  

 

Support the proposal 

Whilst the Department has in principle no objections to the proposal, the Department 
requests that a condition of approval be imposed requiring a Construction Management 
Plan be submitted to, and approved by the Town of Victoria Park to address any 
potential noise, odour and dust emissions which may impact on the amenity of the 
adjacent school site and health and safety of the students. 

Comment noted.   

 


